
5 March 2024 Health New Zealand 
TeWhatuora 

s 9(2)(a) 

Your request for official information, reference: HNZ00033094 

Thank you for your email on 28 November 2023, asking for the following under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 

• Copies of the Ngatahitanga Pulse Survey reports for each District and the National
results sine July 1, 2022

• Copies of any minutes pertaining to the results of each report since July 1, 2022
• Any slideshows or presentation material provided to leadership group pertaining to

Pulse Survey results since July 1, 2022.

In response to your request, please see attached the following documents: 

• Appendix 1: Te Whatu Ora Ngatahitanga - Pulse Survey reports for each district.
• Appendix 2: Excerpts of EL T minutes pertaining to Pulse Survey results.
• Appendix 3: Copies of EL T papers:

o Ngatahitanga Pulse Survey 1 - results and next steps (3 February 2023)
o Ngatahitanga Pulse Survey 1 - actions and next steps (10 February 2023)

Please note that some sections of the minutes that do not pertain to the Pulse Survey have been 
redacted as they are deemed out of scope of the request. 

Personal information, such as email addresses, from some documents has also been redacted 
under section 9(2)(a) of the Act. Information that conveys personal opinions or comments has been 
withheld under section 9(2)(g)(i) of the Act. 

How to get in touch 

If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnzOIA@health.govt.nz. 

If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
by phoning 0800 802 602. 

As this information may be of interest to other members of the public, Health New Zealand I Te 
Whatu Ora (Health NZ) may proactively release a copy of this response on our website. All 
requester data, including your name and contact details, will be removed prior to release. 

Naku iti noa, na 

Andrew Slater 
Chief People Officer 
People and Communications 

TeWhatuOra.govt.nz 

PO Box 793, Wellington 6140 

Te Kawanatanga o Aotearoa 
New Zealand Government 




